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From the President’s Pen
Thank you to everyone who came out to the September meeting and made it a lively 
and productive one.  We heard from many people and received a lot of information on 
the upcoming quilt show as well as what we need to know for the day to day workings 
of our guild this year.
I am glad to see my goals for my final year as president coming to fruition.  The 
biggest one was to generate a presence for us on social media.  Until you get onto it 
and start using the sites you may not understand what a big influence social media 
has on the quilting world, but it is high time we were represented out there.  And it has 
begun, with the much appreciated help of Leslie McGeough and our new Social Media 
representative, Roneen Marcoux.  We have pages now on Facebook and Instagram, 
both easily reached by searching those sites for Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild.  These sites 
are where you can post your quilting projects, ask questions of fellow quilters, or post 
and read about upcoming quilt related events.  All in as close to real time as we can 
manage.  Posts do need to be vetted through the administrator, so that may take a 
little time if she is not immediately available.  So, be patient if you post something to 
the sites and know that Roneen will have it approved for you as soon as she is able.  
This protects us from comments and/or photos we don’t want on our sites.
Also, if you have concerns about having your image or your work published on our 
social media sites, please contact Roneen Marcoux.  Let her know and she will be 
careful to not photograph you or your work at meetings, workshops and events.
And now, a milestone has been reached by one of our members.  Marsha Whitmee let 
us know at the September evening meeting that she has been a member of Nanaimo 
Quilters’ Guild for 30 years…….30 years!  Congratulations Marsha, and thank you 
for staying the course with NQG, we hope you’ve thoroughly enjoyed your time and 
experiences with the group.  I think Marsha must have some good stories of the 
Guild’s development over the years, don’t you?
And in the meanwhile, a new guild year has begun, with new members, a new mystery 
quilt, lots of program activity, and to top it all off, a fabulous quilt show in June of next 
year.  We have lots to do between now and then and as you can guess, it takes many 
people to make it happen.  Please give some thought to where you might like to offer 
a bit of help and talk to Caroll Rumo.  Sign up sheets for individual shifts at the show 
will be coming out later.  That is when we ALL want to choose a shift or two so we can 
cover the show with the people and the expertise we need to do it right.  It can be our 
best show yet and I hope it is at least equal to anything we have done before.  
Have a lovely month everyone, and enjoy this beautiful fall weather.  It’s nice to 
welcome a little slower time, a little cleaner air to breathe and cooler days that allow 
us to work on any quilting project we choose.
See you all in October, don’t forget to make your Hallowe’en blocks for Sarah’s block of 
the month.  You just might win all the blocks!       Your President, Christine Hustins

www.islandquilters.ca

Library
A great big thank you to everyone who returned their library books to the September 
meeting.  There are a few outstanding overdue books to come in.  Please get them 
back ASAP.  A great big thank you and welcome to all our new evening library 
volunteers and welcome back and thank you to our returning volunteers.  Everyone 
did a great job, both afternoon and evening teams!   
To make room for new materials, we will again have a box of discards to purchase 
by donation, so remember to bring some loonies & toonies.      The Library Team

Next Meeting
October 17, doors open 1:00 and 
6:00, meeting starts at 1:30 & 
6:30 pm Nanaimo Curling Club 
– upstairs lounge 106 Wall St.
Program: The Textiles of Bali, Barb 
Alexander

Next Executive Meeting
October 11, 1:30, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Next Quilt Show Meeting
October 24, 1:00, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Newsletter Deadlines
October 21 (21st of every month)

Refreshments:
Members whose last names start
with the letters C and D, it’s your turn 
to bring goodies to the meeting.

Remember to bring:
• your nametag and cup 
• library books
• workshop registration form
• change for raffle prizes
• donation quilts / placemats
• show and share
• food bank donations
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Registration was brisk at the September guild meeting. Thanks 
to all who signed up for workshops.
At our October guild meeting Barb Alexander will be presenting 
“The Textiles of Bali”. Barb will talk about the process of 
designing and making batik, indigo, ikat weavings and other 
textiles from “the island of the gods”, Bali.
You can still sign up for the year long Mystery Quilt! 
October 20: Sliced Circles with Ionne McCauley
There are 6 more spaces available for this workshop. It 
promises to be a great day of learning. If you are interested in 
signing up for this workshop, please email maryabbott@telus.
net so I can confirm numbers for Ionnne.
Circles are among the most satisfying shapes to work with 
and the 	combination of circles and straight lines is exciting. 

Play with great, favourite fabrics and create a wall hanging 
sized art quilt top, while you learn about shapes and lines 
and designs. Quilting options are discussed for your finished 
project. Ionne’s website: https://www.ionnequilts.com
November 17: Free Motion Quilting with Vicki Dods
Only a few spaces left in both the morning and afternoon 
classes.
Morning: Enjoy a half-day session of free motion quilting.  
Become familiar with several all over designs as well as 
repetitive patterns useful for borders and sashings.The session 
is aimed at beginning level free motion quilters.
Afternoon: Feather play is the theme of the afternoon session. 
Learn various methods to create feather motifs. Then explore 
all over designs, shape fillers, border patterns and feathers 

2018/2019 Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild Program
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with graceful, curving spines. This session would suit those 
who have some experience with free motion work.  Members 
are welcome to attend one or both of the workshops.
February 23, 2019: Felting with Nancy Wesley
website: www.nancdesigns.ca
Spend four hours 
of the day learning 
needle felting 
techniques with 
Nancy. Your finished 
project will be an 8 
inch bunny rabbit.  
The remainder of 
the day is devoted 
to playing with 
felting. Materials 
will be provided and 
you can use your 
creativity to create 
another critter or to 
try your hand at a 
scene.
March 23, 2019	
Surprise Step by 
Step: Guess Who’s 
Coming to Dinner?
Complete a mystery 
quilt in one class! 
The project will be a table runner and coaches will be available 
to offer assistance.  This promises to be a fun day. Four fabrics 
are required and you will receive pre cutting instructions prior 
to class. 
OTHER EVENTS

All Year Long: Mystery Quilt: Your registration fee includes 
the pattern and at each Guild meeting you will receive the next 
step in creating Mystery on the ‘Oriental’ Express. The final 
product is a lap quilt or wall hanging measuring 55.5” square 
before borders. Three fabrics are required: a light (2 yards), 
medium (1 yard) and dark or bright (1 ¾ yards), plus binding 
(3/4- 1 yard) and binding (2 yards).  Sorry about “yards” but it 
is a US pattern. If you wish to make a larger quilt (55.5” x 82”) 
purchase 1.5 times the fabric required and make 1.5 times 
the blocks. Borders and binding may be purchased after the 
mystery has been solved but more of the same fabrics may not 
be available at that time.	
Mini UFOs: Set aside December 1 or April 13 for completing 
projects or starting something new. Whatever you choose to 
do enjoy quilting with friends and bring something to share for 
a pot luck lunch. 
Garage Sale:  February 13. Rent a table with a friend and 
move along your no longer needed quilting supplies. Number 
of tables will be limited.  Whether you are a seller or a shopper 
this will be a fun day.   
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Membership
September’s Guild meetings were very busy for membership 
registration. The Membership Committee processed 79 
registration forms, 16 of these are new members!   
The new members to welcome are; Catherine Awai, Lynn 
Bailey, Anni Bauer-Bothwell, Anne Irwin, Judy Jager, Susan 
Jubb, Patricia Konechny, Barbara Korabek, Pamela McAleer, 
Donna Mighton, Barbara Myden, Bernice Pollock, Nancy 
Quinn, Dara Tomasson, Grace Turner, Loretta Zink.
The Membership table will be available, as usual, at the October 
meeting to accept membership renewals.  To renew print off 
a copy of the registration form (page 10 of this newsletter or 
from our website).  Fill it out and attach your payment, then 
drop it into the basket on the Membership table at October’s 
Guild meeting.  
Fees are $30.00 for the year.  There is an additional charge 
of $15.00 if you want your newsletter mailed.  The Newsletter 
is available online on the NQG website, link in the upper right 
corner of our main webpage.  
Honorary members (80 years of age or older) are fee exempt 
but you still need to fill out the Membership registration form.
If you are not registered by October’s meeting your name and 
contact information will not make the update to the membership 
list in the Members Only section of the website.  If you do not 
consent to having your personal information appear on the 
Membership List IT WILL NOT BE POSTED.   

Laura Beswick, Membership

Mystery Quilt by A Little Crispy
Thank you to everyone who brought their Mystery Quilts to the 
September meeting for Show & Tell.  They were AMAZING!  
We would love to see all the others that are still in progress at 
a future date.
The winners of the September monthly  participation prizes 
were: Daytime:	 Sue Artuso, Evening:	 Bobbie Webster
If you enjoyed this pattern by A Little Crispy, please check out 
Kristin’s shop & blog:    www.alittlecrispy.com/blog  or follow 
her on Instagram @crispykristin         Becky Keizer

The Quilting Lie I Keep Telling Myself Is . . .

“I will finish this project before I start another one.”

Christmas Gift Bags
Sadly, I have to inform you that we will no longer be collecting 
items for gift bags for Nanaimo Youth Services. I want to thank 
everyone for their donations in past years, and if you have 
started collecting items, please consider donating them to 
Haven Society, Friends of Haven Thrift Store, or Samaritan 
House, the homeless women’s shelter.  Sue Creba

Bali Fiber Tours
14 days in a tropical textile paradise!

Hands-on workshops include tjap (stamp) batik, silk batik painting,
indigo shibori and a visit to a weaving village.

Shopping trips to several hard-to-find fabric outlets specializing in batiks,
plus many more wonderful opportunities to make this tour exceptional.

Just 10 women per tour
Two tours a year – April and May

Details at www.balifibertours.merit.ca

Tour leader Barb Alexander
(former owner & designer of The Batik Butik)

will take you on this tour-of-a-lifetime.

info@balifibertours.com

Q U I L T E R S  •  S E W E R S  •  W E A V E R S  •  D Y E R S

 ,
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Food Bank
September was a good month for collections.  We filled three 
boxes of groceries and received a lovely $100 donation from 
a Guild member.  
We reviewed our options to donate to Loaves and Fishes our 
community Food Bank, at our afternoon September Guild 
Meeting.  Our membership agrees that we should continue to 
support this community service by:
1. Donating at our Guild Meetings.
2. Donating at your local grocery store, by asking the teller 
to add any dollar amount to your grocery receipt towards the 
Food Bank.
3. Donating at your local grocery store by purchasing items 
and dropping them in their collection bins.
4. Donating cash or groceries directly to Loaves and Fishes.
5. Donating by recycling at Empties 4 Food bins, located at 
several neighbourhood community churches and outside the 
Superstore.
Remember for every dollar that is donated to the Food Bank, 
they can convert that dollar to up to $5.98 worth of groceries 
at the store.
Thank you all for your continued support. Vicki Dunsmuir, 
Nancy Lutes, Barb Kerfoot, Germaine Batchelor

Raffles
We are off to a good start, thank you quilters for having the 
correct change and just for being happy.  Thank you to Marg 
Bradley, Sharon Horncastle, Lori Skergit and Serge and Sew 
for their generous donations to the raffle prizes.  If you have 
any suggestions of what you would like to see on the table, 
please contact me.      Carole Phinney, Raffle chair

Quilt Bee January 26, 2019
Thanks you to all the members who signed up for our 
annual quilt bee, which will be on Saturday 26th January 
2019.  There are still plenty of spaces for you and your 
team to attend this fun and worthwhile event.  
As most of you know, the quilts made for the “Bee” go to 
Haven House, our local women’s shelter.  On the 20th of 
September, the Haven Society presented the guild with 
a Certificate of Thanks for our support and donation of 
hundreds of quilts over the past several years.  Heather 
Cowan accepted this certificate on behalf of the guild and 
many thanks to her for making room in her busy schedule 
and attending on very short  notice.  These quilts are very 
important and meaningful to Haven House and are also a 
major component of their programs.  
We will have lots of kits, backing fabric and batting available 
starting at the October meetings for you to sign out.  Just 
a reminder, when you sign out these items you are making 
a commitment to return a finished quilt for the Bee.  There 
are several kits still outstanding from last year, so please 
check your sewing spaces to see if there’s a quilt to be 
handed in. 
Should you have any questions, feel free to contact the 
Bee committee members.  
Bonnie Dimitry, Marlene Jones, Heather Cowan, and 
Arlene Sanders

Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com 

Nanaimo 2018/2019 Guild Challenge 
Thank you to all who bought the challenge kits, they are all 
sold! Now that they are all in the hot little hands 
of their new owners I will reveal that the theme 
is “Seasons”. Winter, Spring, Summer or Fall 
(hmmmmm sounds like a song). One, two or 
all four seasons may be represented using at 
least a little of all seven fabrics and any others 
that the Challenged wish.

A few ideas that popped into my mind were a 
tree branch done in the four seasons (bare, bud, 
leaf etc.). A row of snowmen wearing different 
hats and scarves. Often the idea I first think of 
is very different that what I end up doing.

Have fun, follow the rules to play by and if you 
have any questions, please feel free to contact 
us. 

Your Challengers: Philippa Zapf, Karen 
d’Oliveira and Vicki Dods
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Welcome back everyone! There was a good turn out for people 
picking up fabric at both meetings for the Halloween 121/2” 
unfinished block due at the October meeting. If you missed picking 
up fabric you may still participate just use similar fabric that I have 
pictured or contact me as there’s still a few pieces left of the black 
fabric. The block choice is up to you in regards to pattern and 
technique. I’ve given out a fat eighth so if you don’t use all of it up 
make another block or share with a friend. Each block turned in 
gets a chance to win all the blocks collected. Depending on how 
many get turned in, I’ll let the winner decide whether she wants to 
share them or not. We had a treat at the September meeting as 
Marlene Jones brought her Halloween quilt with blocks from last 
year. Thanks, Marlene! It gives you a sample of what was done in 
the past. (see photo at right)

Becky Keizer 
is giving me a 
hand with the 
blocks again this 
year and has 
already made up 
a sample for the 
next block but 
I won’t reveal 
it until the next 
meeting.
If you have any 
questions, call 
or text Sarah at 
778-269-2380
or by e-mail at 
sarahbeyer@
shaw.ca. 
Becky Keizer’s
e-mail  is 
kiddkeizer@
shaw.ca 

Block of the Month: October
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Modern Quilts
“Modern quilts are primarily functional and inspired by modern 
design. Several characteristics often appear which may help 
identify a modern quilt. These may include the use of bold colours 
and prints, high contrast and graphic areas of solid colour, 
improvisational piecing, minimalism, expansive negative space, 
and alternate grid work. Modern traditionalism, i.e. the updating of 
classic quilt designs, is also often seen in Modern Quilting.” At our 
2016 Show, modern quilts were voted on in the Secret Categories 
as a trial. Sufficient were entered that now it is one of our major 
categories.
What Is a Group Quilt?
A Group Quilt is any work made by more than one person.  It could 
be a Round Robin where several persons have made the quilt 
top.  It may be quilted by someone else, including a professional 
long-armer who, incidentally, must be acknowledged on your Call 
To Entry.  Having assistance in basting the quilt does not make 
it a group quilt as these stitches are removed.  A joint endeavour 
can be a lot of fun.
What Is an Art Quilt?
Art Quilts may also be called Original Work.  In it’s pure form these 
are your own design, not derived or adapted from any existing 
work in any medium.  It can be any size, shape or style:  abstract, 
pictorial or originally interpreted traditional (using blocks and/or 
patterns in the public domain).  You may create your own fabric 

and include any form of surface design such as painting or print 
making, plus use of mixed media.
Applique Quilts
On a hand or machine appliqued quilt, more than 50% of the 
blocks must contain applique.  Check off the appropriate box on 
your Call To Entry Form.
Watch the newsletters for further information about balloting.

Judith McLaughlin, Chair, Ballot Committee

Placemats
Greetings one and all . I missed the deadline for the September 
newsletter – still in vacation mode I guess. In any case, we 
started the Guild year with 143 placemats and 43 tea cozies. 
So, we are in dire straits. We need to hold back 80 placemats 
for the Quilt Show this year,  which leaves us with very little 
to donate.  So I am putting in a plea for donation placemats. 
It will be important to have them into the committee by the 
November or December meetings as most of our donations 
are at Christmas time.  We will have batting available at the 
Placemat Committee table at the meetings and you can help 
yourself, we operate on the honour system. Placemats should 
be approximately 12” X 18”. Thank you so much. I am not 
worried as I know how generous you all are!

Your Placemat Committee, Heather, Norma, and Maureen

2019 Call to Entry Categories: Some Category Definitions
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Donation Quilts
We are off to a great start to another quilting year. 
At the September meeting a total of 21 quilts were 
collected. We have received a request from the VI 
SCAN program at NRGH  for quilts and we will be 
delivering them in September.
We have batting and backing available at each 
meeting. Batting has been cut at 45” x 60”, however 
if you require a different size please contact Pat at 
patclements@shaw.ca. Labels are also available 
as all quilts which are distributed to the community 
must have a label on them. If you prefer to make 
your own label, wording on the label should say 
“made by the Nanaimo Quilters Guild”. If you would 
like to include your name please use only your 
initials. Be sure to attach the label before giving the 
quilt to the Donation Committee.
Quilts collected at the October and November 
meetings will be added to the September donations 
and will be distributed in early December.
Thank you for all the lovely quilts that you donate. 

 Bonnie Dormuth 250-753-9366

Pat Clements patclements@shaw.ca

Quilt Shows, Contests, Sales 
Piecemaking in the Valley Quilt Show, October 19 (5-8 
pm), October 20 (9 - 4), Chilliwack Alliance Church, 8700 
Young Rd, Admission $5, husbands, children under 12 free. 
chilliwackpiecemakers.com
Victoria Quilters Guild Christmas Sale, Friday, November  
1,1-7 pm, Saturday November 2 10-4. Salvation Army Citadel, 
4030 Douglas. Admission $2.   www.victoriaquiltersguild.org
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1930 Ryan Road East, 
Comox BC 

250-339-4059 or  
1-877-339-4059 

huckleberrys@shaw.ca 
STORE HOURS 

Monday-Friday 10:00am-
5:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am-4:30pm 
Sunday Noon-4:00pm- 
Closed Holidays Closed  

Anniversary Editions with Great Bundles 
Watch for our flyer 
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President Christine Hustins called the meeting to order at 1:30 
pm. Evening meeting called to order by Leanne Sturgeon at 
6:30 pm. 
Announcements: Christine announced that two members’ 
husbands had recently passed, Anne Crawford and Nancy 
Lutes. The Woodworkers’ Guild has requested quilts for 
display at their show November 8-30 at Nanaimo Arts Council.
Sue Creba announced there will no further collection of items 
for gift bags for NYSA.
Hospitality:
Afternoon: 92 members and 1 guest, Linda Curtis, from 
Winnipeg. We welcomed 15 new members; Nancy Quinn, 
Bernice Pollock, Anne Irwin, Grace Turner, Anii Bauer-
Bothwell, Lynn Bailey, Loretta Zink, Dara Tomasson, Trudy 
Jager, Barbara Myden, Barbara Korabek, Susan Jubb, Pamela 
McAleer, Catherin Awai and Patricia Konechry.
Evening:  37 members and 1 new member, Donna Mighton.
Moved by Ann Gillespie (afternoon) and Bonnie Eaton 
(evening) that the Minutes of the May 16, 2018 meeting as 
published in the June newsletter, be accepted. Seconded by 
T. Kylah Shay (afternoon) Phillipa Zapf (evening). Carried 
Treasurer:  Treasurer’s report is posted on the notice board.
Moved by Norma Steven (afternoon) and Judith McLaughlin 
(evening) that the budget for 2018/19 be accepted as 
presented. Seconded by Georgy Bowen (afternoon) and 
Bonnie Eaton (evening). Carried
Correspondence: Posted on the notice board. 
Committee Reports:
Food Bank Donation Committee: Germaine Batchelor 
surveyed the membership on whether our donation program 
should continue.There was overwhelming support that the 
Guild continue collecting donations at meetings. see complete 
report on page 4.
Quilt Show: Caroll Rumo. Show set up is June 6, the public 
show is June 7, 8, the morning of June 9 is for Guild members 
only viewing of the show, followed by take down and pickup of 
quilts starting at 2:30 pm. The quilt show information schedule 
at our regular meetings is as follows: January- overview, 
February – Boutique and Raffles, March – raffle tickets, 
volunteer sign-up sheets and deadline for Call to Entry forms, 
April & May – return sold raffle tickets, May – quilts to depot 

Minutes of the September 19, 2018 Nanaimo Quilters Guild Meeting
captains by May 30.
We need volunteer co-chairs for the lunch room at the show. 
Lorraine Whillans volunteered to help, we need two others 
to assist organizing, otherwise, we will not be able to have a 
lunch room.
Val Ansell guided the meeting through the Call to Entry Form 
and Rules to Play By. There have been some changes, so 
members must use the new 2018/2019 forms (available on 
our website and pages 12-14 in this newsletter) to enter 
their quilts. Forms are due by March 20.  See description of 
categories on page 6.
Social Media: Roneen Marcoux will be coordinating our 
Guild’s Facebook and Instagram sites. Please submit photos 
of your quilts, events, etc. to her on those sites.
Block of the Month: see Sarah Beyer’s report on page 5.
Challenge: Phillipa Zapf. The 64 kits made up have sold out. 
see report on page 4.
Donation Quilts: See Pat and Bonnie’s report on page 7.
Quilt Bee: see Bonnie Dimitry’s report on page 4.   
Programs/Workshops: Mary Abbott introduced the committee 
members and encouraged members to offer their suggestions 
for programs and workshops. She thanked the outgoing chair, 
Janet Knecht, who was at the helm for seven years. She also 
thanked Becky Keizer, who is leaving the committee after two 
years, and who coordinated last year’s Mystery Quilt program. 
Norma Franks will be coordinating the 2018/2019 Mystery 
Quilt. Angels are needed for this year’s workshops. She 
encouraged members interested in the Felting workshop to 
sign up in a timely way so that the workshop will be offered.
Meeting Program: Becky Keizer thanked everyone who 
participated in the 2017/2108 Mystery Quilt. Members were 
treated to a lovely showing of these, with some comments 
from the participants.  
Raffles: Thank you to Marg Bradley, Sharon Horncastle, Lori 
Skergit and Serge and Sew for their generous donations to 
the raffle prizes. Carole Phinney
Winners  (afternoon) Raffles: Robin Flynn, Georgy Bowen, Ann 
Gillespie, Lois Anderson, Joy Jenkins, Norma Franks, Leslie 
Millward, Sue Jubb, Joy Cline.  Mystery fabric: unrecorded
Show and Share: Dana Roncin
Hospitality Draw: Gayle Rogers, Barb Root
Mystery Quilt Draw: Sue Artuso
Winners (evening)
Raffles: Becky Keizer, T. Kyla Shay, Maggie Warren and Julie 
Plotniko
Mystery Fabric: Terri Askam
Show and Share: Janet Knecht
Hospitality Draw: Dianne Miller
Mystery Quilt Draw: Bobbie Webster 
Meeting adjourned by Christine Hustins at 3:34 pm. Evening 
meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm
Minutes submitted by Sue Creba
Secretary, Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild
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Pd:  Date ____________________       Cash      Cheque #__________     Credit Card 
 

$30.00 Membership Fee   Paid   
Mail or email?   $15 Mailing Fee Paid or   Honorary  

Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild 
Membership Registration Form  2018 / 2019  year 

 
 
Name  ______________________________________ Membership # _________ 
 
Mailing Address _________________________________________________________  
 
City ___________________________________ Postal Code ________________ 
 
Email _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________   Cell ________________________ 
 

I attend the day  and/or evening  meetings. 
I wish to have the Guild Newsletter delivered by: regular mail ($15)  online  . 
 
 

Are you an Honorary Member?    (over 80 years of age) 
As an honorary member, I wish to continue to receive information/newsletters from the Guild. 

Yes, I do     No, please just retain my membership  
            Year of 80th birthday   _______ 


 
 
I do/do not (circle) consent to my personal information appearing on the membership list that  
 
is provided to the members of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild. 
 
 
        X 
 
Print Name       Signature  
 

  
 
Areas in which I am willing to volunteer: 
 Angels  Christmas Potluck  Coffee  Donation Quilts 

 Hospitality  June Picnic  Library  Phoning 

 Programs  Quilt Bee  Buddy  Food bank 

 Raffles  Placemats  Executive  Other 
 
 
Are you a snowbird?  Yes / No, if yes when are you away_______________ 
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NQG PC WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 

Please complete the information below and circle the dates of the workshops you wish to take. 

Name  _________________________________________   Membership Number ___________ 
 
Phone __________________________________________ Email _______________________________________ 
 

Workshop Title Date Time Venue Fee Paid 
 
Mystery Quilt 
 

 
On going Sept-May 

 
$20.00 

 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Sliced Circles Saturday 

Oct 20/18 
9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods 

Com Centre 
$40.00 Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

Free Motion Quilting  
Beginner 

Saturday 
Nov 17 

9:00-12:00 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$20 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Free Motion Quilting  
Intermediate 

Saturday 
Nov 17 

12:30-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$20 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
UFO Saturday 

Dec 1 
9:00-3:30 BEBAN PARK 

Room 1 & 2 
$10.00 Cash 

Cheque 
MC/Visa 

Felting  Saturday 
Feb 23/19 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$70.00 
includes 
kit 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
Garage Sale   
$10 for a table   

Feb 13 Afternoon 
 & evening 
meeting 
 

Guild meeting $10.00 Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 

Surprise Step by Step 
“Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner” 

Saturday 
March 23 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$30. 
Includes 
pattern 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 

UFO Saturday  
April 13 

9:00-3:30 Oliver Woods  
Com Centre 

$10. 
 

Cash 
Cheque 

MC/Visa 
 
 Number of Classes  ___________ Total Paid  ______________ Receipt #_________ 
 
Circle method of payment:     cash          cheque       Mastercard            Visa 
 
Please make cheques payable to Nanaimo Quilters Guild. 
Register at meetings or by email to maryabbott@telus.net  Email registrations are only accepted after 
September 19. If registering by email send cheques to: 

Mary Abbott, 3438 Whiting Way, Ladysmith, BC V9G 1C3 
 

REFUND/CANCELLATION POLICY: If the Guild cancels a workshop participants will be fully reimbursed. If 
you need to withdraw from a class a refund will be given ONLY if there is a waitlist. In all other cases, refunds 
will only be given under very extenuating circumstances and with the approval of the Program Committee.  
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NQG Show 2019 

Some Rules to Play By: 

1. You must be a member in good standing of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild as of September 30, 
2018. 

2. Call to Entry forms are due no later than March 20, 2019.  In order to enter, you must 
complete both pages of the “Call to Entry” form, including your “story” (maximum 75 words) 
on the back of the first page. As well, you must complete the second page with a coloured 
photo or sketch of your entry.  The forms will be collected at the Show table at each regular 
meeting from October 2018 to March 2019. Early entry is encouraged. Quilt need not be 
finished before form is submitted. 

3. Finished quilts are due to be delivered to the Depot Captains no later than May 30. Your 
Depot Captain will contact you approximately 2 weeks prior to the Quilt Show to arrange a 
drop-off time for your project.  

4. Use one entry form for each item. Please PRIORITIZE your projects using the designated line 
on both pages because we may not be able to display all projects. 

5. Each submission must have an identifying label attached to the back of the project with quilt 
name, your name and phone number.  

6. All quilts must have a 3” wide hanging sleeve attached across the width of the top of the quilt. 
7. No project may be submitted that has been shown in a previous Nanaimo Quilt Show.  
8. This year we will repeat the category, First Show Entry, for those who have never entered a 

quilt in a Nanaimo Quilt Show.  Each eligible entrant will receive a participation ribbon. A prize 
will be awarded to the winner who will be selected by a random draw.  

9. Your project must adhere to the size you indicate on the form. The Hanging Committee will 
organize the layout of the Quilt Show based on the information you submit. If you find the size 
of the finished item will be larger or smaller than stated on the form, please inform the call to 
entry committee.  

10. Insurance – The Nanaimo Quilt Guild cannot be held responsible for loss or damage to your 
entry. Please ensure your entry is covered by your homeowner’s insurance. 

11. Pick up will be 2:30 – 3:30 Sunday June 9, 2019. No provision will be made for early pick-up. 
Only the Takedown Committee will be allowed on the show floor after 12:30 on Sunday, June 
9th.  In order to claim your items you must present the receipt you receive from your Depot 
Captain. If you are unable to pick up your items yourself, please inform your depot captain of 
the name and phone number of your delegate. Make sure your delegate has all ofyour 
receipts. 

12. Any questions should be addressed to Val Ansell at 250-758-1185 or thornasite@gmail.com. 
13. Copyright Rules must be followed. 

 

Editor’s Note: Please print the following 3 pages on single 
sheets of paper - not double-sided.
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NQG QUILT SHOW 2019  CALL TO ENTRY FORM  Page 1 of  2      Please submit both pages. 
Forms are due NO LATER THAN Mar 20, 2019      Finished quilts are due at the Depot Captains’ by May 30 
Name: ___________________________________________________   Membership #  __________ 
Address___________________________________________ City ________________     Postal Code __________ 
Phone _________________________________________        email _____________________________________ 
First time entering the NQG Show?  Yes   _____        No  _____   

DEPOT DISTRICT (see newsletter for details) 
Duncan        ____      South Nanaimo   ____         Central Nanaimo   ____     Parksville   ____        Gabriola   ____ 
Ladysmith   ____ North Nanaimo   ____         Moose Hall South  ____     Lantzville   ____ 
 
YOUR QUILT OR QUILTED ITEM   See October 2018 Newsletter for definitions and descriptions of Categories. 

Name of piece ________________________________________________________ Your Priority number   _______ 
 
Size (in inches):  Hanging Length   _________  Width of edge with sleeve   _________ 

CATEGORY (Check one per entry)  NOTE: Group Quilt is any item made by more than one person. 
Bed Quilt   ____         Group Quilt      ____             Art Quilt   ____       Appliqué Quilt    ____ 
Large Wall Hanging (over 200” in perimeter)        ____                 Small Wall Hanging  (under 200” in perimeter)       ____        
Other        ____      
Describe Other (clothing, table runner, bag etc.)   ________________________________________________________ 
Modern Quilt     Yes   _____   No  _____ 

HAND OR MACHINE WORK 
PIECED:          By Hand      ____  By Machine      ____   Both      ____  
APPLIQUÉD:      By Hand      ____  By Machine      ____   Both      ____  
QUILTED:      By Hand      ____  By Machine      ____   Both      ____  
LONG ARM QUILTING:       Hand-guided      ____  Computer guided      ____   

CREDIT  ( to designers, patterns used, books, classes/teachers, professional quilters) 
Did you use a commercial pattern?  Yes   ____    No  ____        Is this your own design?  Yes   ____    No  ____  

Designer and/or Name of Pattern ______________________________________________________________________ 

Classes/Teachers, Books used, Other credits   ____________________________________________________________ 

IS THIS ITEM FOR SALE?    Yes   ____    No  ____          PRICE (including Guild’s 10% commission)   $__________ 

STORY OF THE QUILT/ITEM   Please write your story on the back of this sheet. 
Tell the viewer about the piece in 75 words or less (will be edited if longer). Why was the item made, whom it is for 
and/or what inspired the choice of the design and/or the colours? Add any other information that you feel gives insight.  
  
Is your story on the back of this sheet? Yes   ____    No  ____ 
 

RECEIPT    (for use by Depot Captains when your items are delivered to them) 

Date received:  _________________________  Depot Captain’s signature:  _________________________ 

Name of Quilter:  _______________________  Name of Item:  ___________________________________ 

Quilt Pick-up time: 2:30 – 3:30 Sunday, June 9th  You must present this receipt to pick up your items. 
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NQG SHOW 2019         CALL TO ENTRY FORM     Page 2 of 2        For the Hanging Committee 

Please attach a coloured sketch or photo of item to this sheet. Be sure to put your NAME and PHONE 
NUMBER on the back of the picture. Any questions: contact Val Ansell at 250-758-1185 or 
thornasite@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Attach coloured sketch or photo in this space (Name and Phone # on back of picture) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Name of Quilter ________________________________________  Phone # ___________________ 

Name of Item ___________________________________          Item’s Priority Number ___________ 

Size (in inches): Hanging Length   _________         Width of edge with sleeve   _________ 

Would you like your Group Quilted Item hung with anyone else’s? ________ 

If so, who are they? ____________________________________________________________ 


